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Case reports have always been an integral part of the
International Urogynecology Journal. Even in the era of
evidence-based medicine, case reports have value: readers like
them because they widen their clinical horizon and help them
sharpen their diagnostic skills [1, 2]. Authors, early in their
careers, often submit case reports as an entry into publishing
manuscripts, and they often find case reports an opportunity to
publish their own clinical experience. In addition, most readers
enjoy case reports because they are interesting takes on unique
issues in clinical practice. Journals, on the other hand, are often
ambivalent in regard to case reports. Case reports take up space
in the printed issue and are rarely cited, thus affecting the
impact factor negatively. As a consequence, journals do not
publish case reports at all, limit the number they publish in an
issue, or group them together in a special issue or supplement
[3]. Some publishers also offer the option to transfer case
reports for publication in a separate special open-access journal.

At the International Urogynecology Journal we are aware
of these issues and have tried to limit the number of case
reports we accept for publication. As a consequence, in 2013,
out of the 73 case reports we received only 20 were accepted
for publication (27 %). We have also considered various
options. After the successful introduction of the “IUJ Video”
section, we think that a way forward could be twofold: we
would encourage authors to present a series of cases rather
than a single case, with discussion of the relevant literature
(published as original articles or reviews). Additionally, we

would create a new section: “Images in Urogynecology”,
which would take the place of individual case reports.

There is no doubt that with digital technology the use of
images has increased dramatically in social and professional
media.Manymedical journals have special sections for images,
with some text, to illustrate a teaching point or a special or
unusual case. Case reports most frequently include illustrations,
so it seems to us a logical step to invite authors to submit their
clinical experience as images with some text and explanation of
the pictures. The new section will follow the proven format
already in use by other journals and familiar to readers [4, 5].
An image in urogynecology will consist of one to three pictures
(photographs, diagrams, illustrations) with up to 300 words of
text and up to three literature references. Each image must be
accompanied by a legend providing further information on the
case or technique presented. A short video clip could be added
as electronic supplemental material (ESM) but videos must be
submitted separately for the “IUJ Video” section. All submis-
sions for the “Images in Urogynecology” section will be peer
reviewed andmanaged by one of our editors. Requirements are
summarized in the “Instruction for Authors” of the IUJ.

We trust this new section will enhance the value of the IUJ.
The final image will always be in color in the digital format.
Readers should find the new section attractive and relevant.
We invite authors to share with us new techniques or special or
unusual cases in this new format.
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